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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2015-428
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council Members Boyer, Anderson, Love, Crescimbeni, Gulliford and Schellenberg
Date of Introduction: June 9, 2015
Committee(s) of Reference: F, RCDPHS
Date of Analysis: June 11, 2015
Type of Action: Ordinance Code amendment
Bill Summary: The bill amends Ordinance Code Chapter 106 – Budget and Accounting Code – to create a new requirement for the Finance Department to annually produce, within 30 days of the issuance of the City’s Comprehensive Annual Financial Report (CAFR), a proposed accounting journal entry to reconcile the differences between budgeted and actual revenues and expenditures of all-years funds, which must be reviewed and concurred with by the Council Auditor. The Council shall immediately thereafter file legislation to adopt the reconciliation and align the budgeted figures with the actual figures. The bill also requires the Mayor to annually submit, in conjunction with the proposed budget and CIP plan, a current debt schedule including all amounts outstanding and amortization schedules for all outstanding debt. The currently required 5-year forecast of General Fund expenditure is amended to require that the forecast include actual calculations (not averages) of projected debt service on currently outstanding bonds and Banking Fund borrowing. The bill adds a requirement that the Mayor, if proposing a CIP budget that includes borrowed funds, must submit a document disclosing all unappropriated revenues accrued within any capital subfund including, but not limited to, rental receipts, interest earnings, loan repayments and any other miscellaneous revenue. 
The bill establishes parameters for recurring capital maintenance budget expenditures, with annual minimums and desired target amounts established for 16 different types of maintenance functions. Finally, the bill adds several drafting requirements to any bill that appropriates funds to increase transparency and understandability of the proposed sources and uses of funds.

Background Information: The bill derives from the work of the Special CIP Committee which found numerous opportunities for improvement in the City’s budgeting process, particularly as it relates to disclosure of more information by the administration regarding future debt amortization requirements, available revenue sources in non-obvious accounts, and the inclusion of more information (in understandable layman’s terms) in appropriation ordinances.
Policy Impact Area: Budgeting improvements
Fiscal Impact: Undetermined
Analyst: Clements
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